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     Report to NLAF – August 2012
The NLAF Prisoners Forum met on 15 August 2012.  At that meeting, items on the agenda included: 
· Research about the impact of incarceration on children's care – A researcher from Monash University addressed the forum and spoke about the research project that is currently being undertaken by the University in conjunction with Corrective Services NSW (CS NSW).  The researchers are seeking to interview solicitors about their experiences in relation to care of children once their clients are arrested and / or incarcerated.
· Lawyer client communication initiatives – CSNSW have completed an audit of legal visits facilities in correctional centres across NSW.  CSNSW formed a working party to address the recommendations arising from the audit.  Members of the Prisoners Forum have joined the working party.  The working party met approximately one month ago.  The working party will address, amongst other things, access to telephones in legal visits areas.  This issue was also previously raised by the NLAF Prisoners Forum in a briefing paper about access to interpreters for clients during legal visits. 
CSNSW established facilities for brochures and resources to be placed in visit areas of correctional centres.  LawAccess NSW has provided relevant material. 
· The operation of the Work and Development Orders (WDO) Scheme in correctional centres – CSNSW is now an approved organisation under the WDO scheme and is trialling the administration of the WDO Scheme in Silverwater Women's Correctional Centre.  
· Telephone assessment of prisoners for drug and alcohol rehabilitation programs – Representatives from CSNSW met with the ALS NSW/ACT to discuss ways to facilitate referral of prisoners on remand to drug and alcohol rehabilitation centres. Discussions are ongoing.
Other issues discussed included, programs for perpetrators of domestic violence, mapping of legal outreach services to correctional centres across NSW and sentence administration arrangements.
Prisoners Legal Information Portal

The Prisoners Legal Information Team (PLIT) met on Wednesday 8 August 2012 to review the content to be updated and removed from the site.  The content from the Prisoners Legal Information Portal is now available on the CSNSW website.  This enables lawyers to access the CSNSW website, identify relevant material for their clients and direct clients who are in custody and have access to the Portal to that material.  
CSNSW, Legal Aid NSW and CLCs (Women's Legal Services NSW, Hawkesbury Nepean Legal Centre, Wirringa Baiya and PIAC) are working on a project to develop a literacy program for inmates.  The curriculum of the program will incorporate legal topics and content from the Legal Information Portal.  The literacy program will be an accredited TAFE course. 
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